
 
 
 
 
 
March 1, 2023 
 
Maryland Senate Education, Energy and the Environment Committee 
Miller Senate Office Building 
11 Bladen St. 
Annapolis, Maryland 21401 
 
RE: Veterinary Support for SB690 
 
Dear Chair Feldman, Vice-Chair Kagan and Members of the committee:  

The undersigned veterinarians are writing to convey our strong support for 
SB690, legislation that would phase out the cruel cage-confinement of egg-
laying hens.  
 
It is commonsense that animals be allowed to engage in basic movements and 
postural adjustments. This intuitive perspective is validated by an abundance of 
scientific evidence demonstrating that intensive confinement systems (like the 
battery cages used in some egg facilities) are detrimental to the physical and 
psychological welfare of farm animals and that these systems create public 
health concerns. 
 
To cite just one notable example, the prestigious Pew Commission on Industrial 
Farm Animal Production—a panel of experts including a former veterinary 
school dean and a Secretary of the USDA—concluded “...that the most intensive 
confinement systems, such as. . . battery cages for poultry…prevent the animal 
from a normal range of movement and constitute inhumane treatment.” The 
Commission recommended a phase-out of the most intensive and inhumane 
production practices, including battery cages for egg-laying hens.  
 
Modern replacements for this extreme confinement method already exist, are 
in widespread commercial use, and are economically viable. Cage-free systems 
allow birds to move freely through their environment and to engage in natural 
behaviors—such as dust-bathing, nesting and perching—which are thwarted by 
cage confinement. 
 
We respectfully encourage the Senate Education, Energy and the Environment 
Committee to support SB690 to protect egg-laying hens by eliminating the use 
of inhumane cage confinement in the state and requiring that all eggs sold in  
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Maryland come from cage-free hens. SB690—a commonsense reform measure—will ensure a 
more humane, safer, and sustainable food system. 
 
Signed by: 
 

 
 
Carrie Waters, DVM, PhD, JD, DACVIM                                                  Nikhil Joshi, VMD                  
                                                    HSVMA Maryland State Co-Representatives 
 
 
And the following additional Maryland veterinarians: 
 

• Robert Adelman, DVM, Bowie 

• Martha Jane Badura, DVM, Baltimore 

• Myron Bradley, DVM, Taneytown  

• Jodi M. Edwards, DVM, Bowie 

• Cinthia Fabretti-Apling, DVM, Germantown 

• Erika Hoffeld, DVM, DACVP, Silver Spring 

• Susan Jones, DVM, Silver Spring 

• Nancy Kauder, VMD, Baltimore 

• Faouzi Kechrid, DVM, Baltimore 

• Felicia Langel, VMD, PhD, JD, Frederick 

• Karlyn Shisler McPartland, DVM, Jessup 

• Linda Reinhardt, DVM, West Friendship 

• Brenda Stewart, VMD, Woodbine 

• James Stewart, VMD, Woodbine 

• Lindsay Vega, DVM, Smithsburg 

 
 

 


